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Option Management Response 
 as of June 23, 2021 

Anticipated 
Completion Date  

While the Department of the Lottery has taken steps to 
increase sales, additional actions could increase sales 
and efficiency and ultimately increase transfers to 
education. 

Product and Sales continues to maximize opportunities to 
increase sales and the Florida Lottery footprint. Recent 
initiatives that are underway include a Scratch-Off floor 
merchandising pilot project with Southeastern Grocers, Quick 
Ticket draw game sales, emphasis on new retailer recruitment  
and exceeding the all-time high retailer count, as well as 
exploring top performing industry games for additional options 
to add to our existing portfolio.  

Complete  

Additional steps could be taken to prevent underage 
sales. 

Special Agents from the Division of Security continually conduct 
retailer inspections focusing on retailer awareness, training, and 
distribution of underage play prevention and education 
materials to ensure compliance with retailer contracts and 
Sections 24.1055, 24.116(1), and 24.117(2), F.S. Additionally, the 
Division of Security continuously works with the Lottery’s Office 
of General Counsel to ensure operations, including the 
prevention of ticket sales to minors, comply with statutory 
requirements.  

Completed / Ongoing 
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